Delegate’s Report
As a first time delegate I want to express to all NDASCOE members that the 2008 NASCOE Convention in Omaha was both an educational yet fun experience.  I am very glad that I was able to attend.  For me, I was most impressed with seeing how the attendees from our State were involved with so much of “what was going on” during the convention.  It was also very impressive to me to see how the members discuss and negotiate their different views to get to a decision that made sense and everyone was able to agree on.  Seeing a first hand look at the hard work and dedication of the National and Area board members really was an enlightening experience for me.

FSA Administrator Teresa Lasseter was once again as impressive as ever.  She along with several others from Washington, DC attended both the general sessions and the   break out sessions.   Some of the topics that were discussed  were to encourage Performance Management training to be incorporated with state Farm Bill training and get the County Committee chairperson to attend.  It was strongly expressed that the components need to be communicated and explained.  BPMS is coming out in separate phases starting at the state office level.  National Farm Bill training with all programs included will be in mid September.  CRP regs will be coming soon.  2009 Payment Limitation will be a change with Direct Attribution thus the permitted entities going away.  FOIA “hopefully” a notice will be coming soon with new soft ware for reporting to make it as simple as possible.  A new FOIA handbook along with training should be on its way.  2009 will mean new 502’s, AGI’s.  Software priorities are ACRE and SURE programs.  
Some of the fun parts of the convention were taking part in the tours that were offered.  The tour I was on went to Lauritzen Gardens and then on to the Air and Space Museum.  I liked the Air and Space Museum the best.  We had a very knowledgeable retired air force man give us the tour.    

The most fun though was getting to meet new people from every level and from all over the United States.  Everyone was so friendly and it was fun to find out the different yet similar work situations that are out there.  
I want to say this again, your NASCOE officers at every level, from national to area to state, are working very hard for you.  They all are taking allot of their personal time and I really do appreciate it.  I encourage all of you to take the time to attend a convention.  It is a great opportunity to create wonderful new friendships and learn about how much NASCOE really has done and are continuing to do for us.  You would have the opportunity to meet first hand the individuals from WDC.  Talk to them personally if you so choose.  It’s a wonderful experience!  Take the opportunity, you won’t regret it.  Make your plans now for Reno and/or Gatlinburg!
Kristi Gjesdal, 2008 NASCOE Convention Delegate


































































